Dear Parents,
Spring is in the air and it’s lovely to see the brightness and the days lengthening. Easter is almost upon us and the children are very excited and looking forward to the raffle on Friday. Thanks to you all for your support and in particular to the Parent’s Council for their work in organising the raffle and sponsorship of prizes etc.
HIGHLIGHTS OF THE TERM

Féile an Aonaigh

Congratulations to the children from Mrs. Walshe’s and Ms. Bradshaw’s classes who participated in the Féile an Aonaigh competition. The following children will receive certificates for their high achievement ; 

Senior Infants – Aaron Coonan, Séan Morrissey, David Purohski, Phelim Creagh.
1st Class – Cian Connolly, Zion Ford, Charlie O’Gorman, Séan Michael Morrissey, Paul Talbot, Max Creed.
Artist In Residence
We are delighted that we have been successful in our application for the Artist in Primary Schools Scheme. After Easter Olive Kilgannon ( artist ) will work with the children for 8 weeks. We hope that this will be a very worthwhile and enjoyable experience for all. If you have any oddments of ribbon, buttons or small scraps of material we would be very grateful for them.

School Tour 
On 8th March we enjoyed a super day at the University Concert Hall in Limerick. The Gruffalo’s Child entertained us all. Afterwards the sun shone as we ate our picnic and had fun in the playground. We were very proud of the boys – they were very well behaved and mannerly. A great day was had by all.

Green Schools
Deirdre Cox visited the school on 01/02/2013 to assess the work we have done to date for the Energy theme. We have since applied for our Green Flag and hopefully we will be successful in our application. Our Green School’s work is ongoing. Keep an eye on our Green School’s notice board and school website for the latest Green School news.

A.S.D. Unit

The school has received sanction for the establishment of a pre-school autistic unit. It will be built in conjunction with the school building extension of
 1 mainstream classroom and 1 resource room already approved by the D.E.S. 
( Department of Education and Skills ). It is hoped that the building will be completed by September 2014. However due to demand the pre-school classroom will open this September 2013 in temporary accommodation. 
This is a major development for the school and one which we welcome and embrace.
School Centenary
A mass will be celebrated in St. Mary’s of the Rosary on Sunday 16th June @12.00p.m. to honour the Centenary of the school. Afterwards the school will open to all members of the community and students past and present to view roll books, old photographs etc. More information to follow.

Enrolments
Enrolments are still being taken for children starting school this September.

As you can see it has been a busy but very exciting term. 

I take this opportunity to thank you again for your co-operation and support and wish everyone a Happy and Holy Easter.

                                                                   Yours faithfully,

                                                                   ___________________

                                                                   Principal.

                         DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Easter Holidays – Closing       -  Friday 22nd March @ 12.30 p.m.

                            Re-opening -  Monday 8th April 

May Bank Holiday – Closed Monday 6th May & Tuesday 7th May

June Bank Holiday- Closed Monday 3rd June & Tuesday 4th June

Summer Holidays – Closing Friday 28th June @ 12.30p.m.
